
Question on Notice 

No. 24 

Asked on 14 February 2017 

MR MILLAR asked the Deputy Premier, Minister for Transp01t and Minister for 
Infrastructure and Planning (HON J TRAD) -

QUESTION: 

Will the Deputy Premier provide a list of all government land that has been identified 
for potential sale or development oppo1tunity to date as pait of the Advancing our 
cities and regions strategy? 

ANSWER: 

I thank the Honourable Member for Gregory for the question. 

The responsibility for delivering the Advancing our cities and regions strategy is 
shared between Economic Development Queensland (EDQ) within the Deprutment of 
Infrastructure, Local Government and Planning, and Property Queensland (PQ) within 
the Department of State Development: 

• PQ is responsible for identifying surplus and under-utilised land 
• EDQ collaborates with other agencies, councils, communities, and industry to 

identify and deliver economic and community development precincts for ce1tain 
surplus sites. 

The Government Land Register is reviewed regularly to identify suitable prope1ties 
that are underutilised or surplus to requirements. 

Clearly, not every property noted on the register would be considered, but properties 
currently being actively considered for renewal are the former QUT campus at 
Carseldine, the former Oxley Secondary College and the former Yeppoon railway 
precinct. 

EDQ and PQ will be working to identify and deliver projects and initiatives that meet 
the intent of the strategy for the economic growth and community benefit of 
Queensland. 


